MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, October 4, 2012
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis, Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Donna Elkinson

Elkinson & Sloves, Inc.

Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Jay Sloves

Elkinson & Sloves, Inc.

Mark Sticca

Connecticut State Police
Minutes of the September 6, 2012 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:54 p.m.  The minutes of the September 6, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Presentation on “Set The Rules CT.org” Media Campaign (II)
Ms. Donna Elkinson and Mr. Jay Sloves made a presentation on the outcomes from the spring 2012 media campaign targeted to parents to reduce underage drinking by educating them about Connecticut’s social host laws and the dangers of alcohol on the developing teen brain.  A handout was distributed entitled “Marketing & Media Recap Spring 2012.”  The campaign cost $188,900 but received $136,070 in bonus from purchased media for a total worth of $324,970.  Highlights included a partnership with WFSB TV 3 for TV, digital, magazine and news; radio partnerships with 46 stations across the state with a Parents Pledge Campaign; grassroots partnerships with the Connecticut Association of Schools and the Connecticut Food Association; a Capitol media event to kick off the campaign featuring Lt. Governor Nancy Wyman, state police, local coalitions, the Commissioner of DMHAS, and the Under Secretary of OPM that was covered by all state TV stations and NECN; and a coalition marketing support campaign with press releases, radio spots, TV public service announcements, and give-a-way items.
Update on the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police Project (III)

Ms. LaMotte gave a brief update on the “Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police” curriculum.  The number of training sessions has been scaled back some due to less interest than expected.  Hopefully, after some trainings word will get out and interest will increase.  The first session is scheduled for October 5.  Ms. LaMotte shared the gift for trainees—4 cubes on a tray, all printed with information from the training.  Pens will also be distributed that have the new Web site address—RightResponseCT.org.  Detailed information is also posted on the Web at www.ct.gov/opm/SchoolPolice.  

Update on the Funds Allocation Sheets (IV)
Ms. LaMotte distributed the allocation sheets and explained what monies were used for 2012/2013 projects and what amounts are remaining.
Discussion of the 2013/2014 Police and Youth and Reaching for Respect Programs (V)
Ms. LaMotte briefly described both programs and the fact that they are very similar.  The Police and Youth Program provides grants of up to $10,000 to public agencies for a 12-month program to enhance opportunities for police and youth to interact outside of the law enforcement role.  The Reaching for Respect program, operated through one grant to The Consultation Center, Inc., provides mini-grants and technical assistance to after school programs working on short term projects to improve youth/police relations using a youth development approach.  For 2013/2014 Ms. LaMotte suggested that the Police and Youth Program be expanded and opened to nonprofit applicants with youth development technical assistance provided to all grantees.  Details will be put into written form for action at the December JJAC meeting.
Update on the Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance (VI)
The Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance, which all JJAC members are invited to attend, will take place from 2 p.m. on Wednesday, December 5 through 1 p.m. on Thursday, December 6.  The next JJAC meeting will take place directly after the retreat at 1:30 p.m.  These events will be held at Water’s Edge in Westbrook.  The featured presenter will be Debbie Silver, a nationally known educator and speaker.  Members should let Ms. LaMotte know if they are planning to attend the retreat.
Update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council (JJPOCC) (VII)

There was a brief discussion of the final meeting of the JJPOCC.
Other Business (VIII)
The JJAC voted unanimously on the grants below. (No abstentions) 

Applicant Agency



JJAC Action
University of Connecticut, grant number 10JB043811

Decision to increase funding by 

Evaluation of Police and Youth Projects



$42,000 to $126,000 to evaluate

an additional year of projects
Killingly Public Schools, grant number 11JJ432011


Decision to increase funding by
Capturing KIS Kids Hearts



$1,000 to $33,202 for participation

in the school curriculum evaluation

Vernon Public Schools, grant number 11JJ432061


Decision to increase funding by
Attendance:  Promising Practices



$500 to $40,500 for participation

in the school curriculum evaluation

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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